
Regular Council Meeting 

Minutes 

Tuesday, June 20, 2023 at 6:30 PM 
8301 Westview Drive, Houston, Texas 77055 

L CALL TO ORDER Mayor Buesinger called to order the Regular Council Meeting at 6:30 
P.M.

1.A. Council Member Gordy gave the invocation.

1.B. Pledge of Allegiance

1.C. PRESENT
Mayor Bob Buesinger 
Council Member Mike Gordy 
Council Member Justin Crawford 
Mayor Pro Tern Andy Carey 
Council Member Mark Huber 
Council Member Kristi Cooper 

Also Present Were: Attorney Bounds, Olson & Olson, Engineer Him, Engineer 
Vasquez*, HOR Engineering, Spring Valley Police Captain Lane, Sergeant 
Menchaca, Secretary Stephens, and Clerk Ray. 

*Present remotely 

2. CITIZEN'S COMMENTS

Paul Maddock, Hilshire Oaks Court, said he had three (3) statements about the traffic on 
Wirt Road. First, he stated that there are a significant number of drivers who turn off Wirt 
Road onto Ridgeley Drive to U-turn at the entrance to Hilshire Oaks Court. Second, he 
said drivers using Ridgeley Drive to cut through the City are speeding. Third, Mr. Maddock 
said that the stop sign at the intersection of Glourie Drive and Ridgeley Drive has a less 
than 50% stop rate. 

Bill Bristow, Pine Chase Drive, said that the drainage easement at 1209 Pine Chase 
Drive is not being regularly maintained by the property owner and he wants someone else 
to take over the maintenance. He also said that the vacant lot at 1226 Glourie Drive is only 
mowed once a month and the grass is too tall. Mr. Bristow asked how the City will handle 
the traffic caused by the Wirt Road Sidewalk Project. He said that hurricane season is 
upon us and wants to see what the City's emergency procedures are. Mr. Bristow asked if 
the council members are part-time or serve 24 hours a day 7 days a week. 

Joan Weltzien, Glourie Drive, said that her desk faces a window overlooking the stop 
sign at Glourie Drive and Ridgeley Drive and she sees a lot of vehicles driving through the 
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Motion made by Mayor Pro Tern Carey, Seconded by Council Member Gordy. 

Council Member Huber asked if there was a way to plug in the other estimated 
costs based on this year's usage to compare line by line. City Secretary Stephens 
said that invoicing is cumulative and it would not be possible to create a direct 
comparison chart. 

Council Member Gordy suggested a meeting with lnframark and asked if there is an 
opportunity to negotiate. Council Member Huber shared his frustrations with the 
billing side of lnframark. Both agreed to volunteer for a meeting with lnframark. 

Council Member Cooper asked if council can respond during citizens' comments. 
City Secretary Stephens said that the meetings are led by the agenda, so if a 
comment is made about an issue or item, not on the agenda then council cannot 
comment. Council Member Cooper asked if the agenda packet could be sent out 
sooner, and City Secretary Stephens said that she is usually waiting for information 
to complete the packet. 

Council Member Gordy thanked the Mayor for his participation in the fire 
commission and for helping organize the budget. 

Janis Hooker, Pine Creek Lane, said that the stormwater fallout channel directly 
across from Monarch Oaks was a mess. Council Member Gordy said that the Boy 
Scouts have it on their schedule and are volunteering to clean that area. 

6. ADDITIONAL COUNCIL COMMENTS

7. FUTURE AGENDA TOPICS

8. ANNOUNCEMENTS

9. ADJOURNMENT

Motion made by Council Member Gordy, Seconded by Council Member Crawford. 

Voting Yea: Council Member Gordy, Council Member Crawford, Mayor Pro Tern Carey, 
Council Member Huber, Council Member Cooper. 

The motion carried 5-0. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:17 P.M. 

Robert F. Buesing er, Mayor 

Cassie Stephen� City Secretary 
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